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MINUTES
    
Present: Scott McMillan, Coley McGinnis, Jennifer Pitt, Dora Estes, Josie McQuail, Jeff Roberts, Alfred Lutz, Elisha Richardson, Troy Smith
Guest: David Gregory, TBR lobbyist

After President Scott McMillan called the meeting to order, David Gregory updated the body on what was upcoming in the state legislature:
Higher Education Commission (HEC) met last week and sent a budget recommendation to the governor; the result will be announced at the state-of-the-state address in February. The recommendation included 25 million in funding for outcome-based formula, including both the TBR and UT systems. Priorities for both systems were blended together, so UT’s would not be given priority over TBR’s, which include a T-CAT master plan and new buildings at the campuses of Jackson State, Austin-Peay, and ETSU.
All institutions are suffering from deferred maintenance projects, 69 in all. Outcomes based funding (OBF) do not work unless they are funded.
[A discussion followed about “institutional meetings” between TBR and individual campuses. Alfred Lutz of MTSU commented that he is never invited to these meetings, and Gregory responded that institutions choose who to send –for example, at the most recent, Nashville State sent their faculty senate president. This was the second year for such meetings.]
Gregory continued: TBR has little appetite for tuition raises, therefore more emphasis is being placed on funding matches. We have trended, over the past 20 years, from Low Tuition to Medium Tuition. The more we push on funding, though, the more the state will push back on efficiency. Until we as a state decide higher ed needs more revenue, it will be difficult for us.
Faculty are assured a 3% salary adjustment, dependent on the governor’s budget.
At the institutional meetings, each campus must provide a list of what they are doing to improve efficiency.
There is a move toward a “densification project”, i.e. state employees being stuffed into smaller spaces.
There will be another push to bring guns to campuses. We oppose this as a student safety issue, but the legislature disagrees and it will be an uphill battle.
ETSU has decided to forego a “sex week” event such as the controversial one at UT, where students have an opt-out provision in their fees for paying guest speakers, and that money can be spent somewhere else, but controversy occurs anyhow. A comparison would be the Ebu Patel situation at TTU, or the Pellissippi State “conversation café,” wherein a right-to-life group opposed a faculty speaker and led to a political showdown. Right-to-life groups are pushing for legislation on state facilities use.
Coley McGinnis: This is becoming more of a problem in our region. The legislature thinks faculty are “socially corrupting the youth,” and social media makes the issue more complicated. We must be careful not to give them more ammunition and lead them to believe our institutions have a particular agenda.
Gregory: We are producing outcomes. We must not become defensive. We are increasing educational attainment levels across the state, but we need more state funds. The governor gets it –he wants to improve education. But he faces budgetary restraints. People are starting to buy again, revenue is going up, but this governor and the next one will continue to be restrained by revenue.
[A discussion followed about funding. Points raised: non-instructional spending keeps going up while instructional spending goes down. Adjuncts are carrying a large load, and are vulnerable to pressure to pass everybody or get bad evals. Professional advisers could guide students toward easier classes, to get them through quickly, instead of classes that would benefit them. Grade distribution could be overemphasized to the detriment of quality. Faculty have practically no say over who is hired as their president. Give us the money to do what we need to do, instead of numbers about how many people we are graduating. We need a strategic plan, and faculty need to speak with a single voice.]
Gregory continues, on the subject of Tennessee Promise: We had anticipated 26,000 applications, and got 56,000 applications. This worries me. Also, do parents understand that “free” does not mean free? We have had enrollment decreases across the board. This is not a magic wand.
[A discussion followed about the details of Tennessee Promise: Will 2-year students be prepared when they transfer to 4-year schools? Will it affect efforts to have supportive alumni? How much bleed-off from 4-year institutions will there be?]
End of morning session, Gregory departs.






Afternoon session.

Scott McMillan raises the issue of lecturers, followed by a general conversation. Is the lecturer position a threat to tenure? How should searches be conducted? Will it benefit adjuncts by giving them job security? Will “locals” get special consideration? What criteria will be used for promotion? Should there be a service expectation?
Coley McGinnis: “For individuals it is a good thing. But for the broader picture, it could encroach on tenure- on the other hand, someone has to teach the classes, and there are the budget constraints to consider. We need to make an official statement that this should be faculty-driven.
Jeff Roberts: We have to make sure, for the sake of accreditation, that the percentage of tenured faculty does not go down.

This was followed by an update on the situation at Chattanooga State Community College, where the president has received a no confidence vote from the faculty body and the faculty senate. He responded with an email to 500 people blaming faculty. Scott McMillan stated this might constitute retaliation, and we should draft a statement.

Dora Estes: You TBR employees should be concerned about adjuncts. Students have expressed an opinion that adjuncts just don’t care as much, they are just in and out and not answering email. Students are changing majors or dropping out as a consequence. With funding based on outcomes, do we really want people with no stake as the first line?
Coley McGinnis: We’ve been working at this adjunct issue for a decade. Studies show that students taught by adjuncts have lower retention rates.
Jennifer Pitt: Can individual institutions do anything?
Scott McMillan: They are funded by the legislature, we can’t give them raises.
Dora Estes: Community colleges will just hire more adjuncts to teach RODP.
Scott McMillan: Then they should be given proper training.

This was followed by a discussion about the website issue. McMillan: we need one, and we didn’t get the ASC grant. Josie McQuail: Can we take bids? Will national let us use a blog, or can institutions sponsor it?
We closed with the treasury report: we have $10,221.84.

